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The Registrar of Voters’ Office (ROV)

San Joaquin County
experienced an enthusiastic
voter turnout in the latest
election, with 83,100 voters
heading to the polls on Election
Day. Overall, 267,627 ballots
were cast, reflecting a 70.68%
turnout rate.

In-person voting accounted for

48,900 ballots, including CVR
(Conditional Voter Registration)
and provisional ballots. Early
voting saw 1,933 ballots cast,
while a significant number of
voters, 216,794, chose to vote by
mail.

Of the vote-by-mail ballots,
105,194 were returned via U.S.
mail, 76,722 through drop
boxes, 678 directly to the
Registrar of Voters (ROV) office,
and 34,200 returned to polling
locations on Election Day.

To ensure security, all 25 drop
boxes across the county were
equipped with live-streaming
cameras, accessible to the
public on the ROV website.

Additionally, sheriff escorts
were provided for the final
ballot pickups from drop boxes
on Election Night and for
transporting ballots from
receiving centers to the ROV
warehouse.

Throughout the process, all
ballots were monitored under
camera surveillance from the
moment they arrived at the
County Administration
Building, including during
opening, sorting, inspection,
scanning, and tabulation,
ensuring transparency and
security every step of the way.

We are honored and proud to
serve the voters of San Joaquin
County.

Important Dates
Outreach Events:

February 21-23:
Ripon Almond
Blossom Festival

March 8:
Chinese New Year

April 11-13:
Asparagus Festival

April 11-13;
Cambodian New
Year

May 4:
Lodi Street Faire

May 2-4:
Cinco de Mayo

Contact Voter
Outreach for more
information.
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SanJoaquin County Registrar of Voters Honored with

2024 CSAC President's Award

The San Joaquin County Registrar of Voters was
recognized with the California State Association
of Counties (CSAC) President's Award for its
outstanding commitment to safeguarding the
democratic process. This prestigious award,
announced by Bruce Gibson, President of CSAC
and Supervisor for San Luis Obispo County,
highlights the crucial efforts made by county
elections offices across California, especially
during the 2024 election cycle.

All the California Registrars of Voters were
chosen for the contributions to ensuring fair,
transparent, and accessible elections. The CSAC
leadership expressed their deep appreciation for
the tireless work of these offices in maintaining
the integrity of the voting process.

The award was presented during the 130th CSAC
Annual Meeting on November 21, during the
County Celebration dinner in Los Angeles
County.

Community

We are delighted to attend fairs,
festivals, and special events where we
can answer questions, register eligible
citizens to vote, pass out promotional
items, and just say hello to people who
stop by. Have an event coming up you
would like us to attend?

Contact us via online form on our
website:
https://www.sjgov.org/department/rov

Connect with Us on
Social Media

The San Joaquin County Registrar of
Voters website has a wealth of
information about voting, election
information, election officers, election
results, election security, adopt a poll
program, campaign finance disclosure,
election observer guidelines, official
ballot drop box locations, polling place
locations, forms, documents, and
guides, and so much more.

@sanjoaquinvotes

X @votesanjoaquin
@) @SJC Registrar of Voters




